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which can be repaid over the life of the bond or the remaining principal assessment against the property can be repaid anytime.  
The County provides additional bond debt service collateralization with the County’s RSID Revolving Fund and other contingent 
funding requirements as specified by law.  As of 6/30/12 the County has $975,945 of outstanding RSID bonds and the RSID 
Revolving Fund has a fund balance of $276,560.  The County issued no new RSID bonds during FY12; however, one new RSID 
bond issue was issued in September 2012 for $1,015,433.52. 
 
Notes payable are occasionally used to finance equipment that a particular fund may not have adequate reserves or funding to  
acquire within a budget cycle.  The County has no outstanding notes payable and no new notes payable were issued during FY12. 
 
Claims and judgments represent the amount of the estimated liability established that is expected to pay for the known liability  
cases pending against the County. The amount of the estimated liability at year end was $250,000 for all cases.  Fund balance 
increased by $181,919 in FY12 in the property and liability insurance fund. 
 
Compensated absences is the amount of the liability for unpaid vacation and sick leave at yearend.  The amount of the liability 
generally increases on an annual basis as a result of increasing wages and a general growth in number of total compensable hours. 
The liability increased $63,936 in FY12. The amount of this liability at yearend was $2,391,278. 
 
See footnote #8 for additional information on long-term debt.  
. 
Economic Factors and Next Year’s Budget 
 
New construction taxable value as determined by the Montana Department of Revenue for FY13 was 0.68%, which was 
comparatively low with prior years.  The growth rate was negatively impacted by changes in centrally assessed valuation and 
reduced valuation on personal property. 
 
The 2013 Legislature for the State of Montana will meet in Spring 2013.  Taxation of industrial and centrally assessed properties 
will likely be an important issue to local governments as will public employee pension funding and benefits.  Public employee 
pensions are severely under funded and funding solutions are likely to impact future County budgets. 
 
The economy of Yellowstone County is helped significantly by oil development in eastern Montana and western North Dakota.  
 






